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Part I:  Measure Information

	Bill Request #:
	343


	Bill #:
	HB 277 HCS


	Bill Subject/Title:
	AN ACT relating to local taxation of business entities.


	Sponsor:
	Rep. Jody Richards


	Unit of Government:
	X
	City
	X
	County
	X
	Urban-County

	
	X
	Charter County
	X
	Consolidated Local
	X
	Unified Local Government


	Office(s) Impacted:
	Revenue and Finance Administration


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	 
	Optional


	Effect on
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Powers & Duties:
	X
	Modifies Existing
	X
	Adds New
	 
	Eliminates Existing


Part II:  Purpose and Mechanics
HB 277 HCS deletes all original provisions of HB 277 as introduced.  The HCS seeks to streamline and facilitate the efficient collection of local net profits, gross receipts, and occupational license taxes by requiring all local tax districts (including cities, counties, urban-counties, charter counties, consolidated local governments, school districts, and special taxing districts) that levy said taxes to:

1.  
Submit their tax forms to the Secretary of State for inclusion on the one-stop business portal or similar website before November 1, 2012; and

2.  
Begin to accept tax returns using a new standard form that is to be prescribed by the Secretary of State.  A tax district may opt-out of this requirement up until July 1, 2017.  Beginning July 1, 2017, every tax district would be required to accept it, notwithstanding a desire to opt-out, unless granted an exemption by the Secretary of State based on a demonstrated financial hardship that will result if required to accept the standard form.
Any tax district that fails to submit its tax forms to the Secretary of State before November 1, 2012 will face a penalty in the form of a denial of services and funding from the Commonwealth or any state agency, until such time as the district comes into compliance.  This is a similar penalty to what is provided in the local government code of ethics statutes.     

Part III:  Fiscal Explanation, Bill Provisions, and Estimated Cost
The net fiscal impact of the HB 277 HCS on local governments is indeterminable.  Currently, each tax district must provide its own return form for businesses to use.  Under this bill, tax districts would eventually be relieved of this duty if they chose to completely replace their form with the standard form, when it becomes available.  This may result in reduced burdens and costs for some districts, which would no longer have to maintain their own form and instructions.  
However, it may also result in programming costs associated with modifying tax processing systems to allow for acceptance of the new form.  This cost would vary across tax districts, and is difficult to estimate.  The bill provides some protection against substantial financial burdens however, in that it allows the Secretary of State to exempt a tax district from this requirement if it demonstrates that it will result in "an undue financial hardship on the tax district."     
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